
 

 

 

 

31 January 2019 

 

Request 

As of 11 January 2019 please list all roads in the parish of St Saviour that do not have glass bins emptied by 
the parish from personal households and under what authority and whose instruction were these changes 
introduced.  

For each Road listed please advise when householders were informed of the change to the previous monthly 
collection service, when the effective date was to be and also how the changes were communicated. Please 
also provide a copy of the communication(s) sent to the impacted households. 

 

Response 

As of 11 January 2019 all roads in the Parish of St Saviour have glass collected by the Parish. On some 
estates the collection is from a Eurobin rather than individual households – these estates are: 

 Bashfords Estate 

 Clos de la Molleterie 

 Clos Gosset 

 Clos Paumelle 

 Grasett Park 

 Le Geyt Estate 

 Les Cinq Chenes 

 Pre de Talbot 

 Spencer Close 

 Troy Court 

 Wellington Park Estate 

 

Clos Paumelle residents received notification from the Parish in October 2018 that the glass collection would 
change from 1 November 2018. A copy of the notification is below.  

The reasons for the change, as explained in the notification, are the Growth, Housing and Environment 
Department guidelines on how to dispose of glass in a sustainable way and the Health and Safety of 
colleagues. Parking issues on this estate also limit the safe manoeuvring of the refuse vehicles and have 
affected the household collection service. 

The other estates are administered by Andium Homes. From mid-2018, and after consultation between 
Andium Homes and the Parish, Eurobins were introduced on each estate. Notices were erected by Andium 
Homes at the bin bays on those estates but the Parish does not hold information on when or how 
householders were informed of the change (see below for FOI requests to Andium Homes). 

Eurobins have been introduced in these areas having regard to the total tonnage of glass collected and Health 
and Safety considerations for Parish staff; the use of Eurobins means there is no manual handling involved.  

The Parish keeps under review the services provided with the aim to reintroduce the household glass 
collection service once improvements have been made to the vicinities; we are also looking to pilot other 
schemes that may be beneficial to residents such as kerbside recycling.  



 

 

 

Information not held – but held by Andium Homes: 

This information is not held by the parish but will be held by Andium Homes. To make an FOI request to 
Andium Homes please refer to https://www.andiumhomes.je/aboutus/freedom-of-information/  

 

 

Notification to Clos Paumelle households 
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